

City Manager's Weekly Update

August 17, 2012

Dear Mayor, Councilmembers, Residents, and Employees:

2012 Annual Overlay Project Construction Begins

On August 6, Tucci & Sons, Inc. began construction of the 2012 Overlay Project. The scope of work for this year's overlay project includes spot drainage, sidewalk and pavement repairs on S. 188th Street between International Boulevard and 46th Avenue S. The majority of the pavement repairs will take place on the westbound lanes. The goal of this project is to maintain the existing roadway and storm drainage infrastructure.



The traveling public should expect delays related to the intermittent lane closures due to construction activities. Appropriate notification, signage, and traffic control measures will be used during construction. The project is expected to be complete by the first week of October. Please consider alternate routes. The City regrets any inconvenience to the community and asks for your patience during construction. For additional information, contact Toli Khlevnoy, Project Engineer, at 973.4736.

National Night Out Was a Big Hit!

Our city had another successful National Night Out Against Crime this year. Coordinated by our Police Department, 15 community gatherings brought neighbors together to visit and connect with one another. Chief Graddon offered his appreciation for the support of our Council, noting that all of the City Councilmembers attended one or more events, with Councilmember Fernald hosting one at her home (as she has for many years). Our Police and Fire departments and other City staff had a great time visiting the various groups. We thank all of those who put these events together for their communities and look forward to even larger numbers next year. And a special thanks to the Target Corporation for being a sponsor of National Night Out again this year.





"Soldiers of Social Work" Awards Given to Members of Our Police Department

In a moving presentation at our Regular Council Meeting on August 14, three members of our SeaTac Police Department received the "Soldier of Social Work" Award from the Children of the Night organization out of Los Angeles. Dr. Lois Lee, president and founder of Children of the Night, came here to recognize the work done by Detectives Brian Taylor and Joel Banks, and Officer Andy Conner. Our three officers are deeply involved in forming and supporting the Genesis Project, a non-profit program helping young women victims of the sex trade to escape their abusers and reconstruct their lives. During the presentation two girls who had been victims told their very compelling stories to the Council and the public, emphasizing the importance of programs such as Children of the Night that aided in their escape from abusive circumstances. The fledgling Genesis Project may well become a model for other such programs.



City Hall Reception

We are looking for a friendly individual or individuals to volunteer at the City Hall Reception Desk, Monday through Friday from 11:45 AM - 1:00 PM. City Hall is located at 4800 S. 188 th Street. Volunteers can choose the weekday(s) that works best for them. Duties include answering the phone and greeting visitors. If you are interested, please call Lesa Ellis at 973.4810.

Citizen Advisory Committee Vacancies

The City of SeaTac has immediate vacancies on the Planning Commission and Senior Citizen Advisory Committee.

The Planning Commission is to study and make recommendations to the City Council for adoption of long range comprehensive plans, policies, programs and services related to land use, transportation and community facilities. The Commission also studies and makes recommendations to the Council on a variety of development regulations. The Commission's goal is to maintain and achieve the highest level of the City's attributes so that all SeaTac citizens can enjoy and be proud to live in this community. Planning Commissioners are appointed by the Mayor and Council. The Commission consists of five members, each serving three-year terms. Meetings are held on the first and third Tuesday of each month at SeaTac City Hall.

The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee consists of five members, each serving three-year terms. Committee members are appointed by the Mayor and City Council. The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee's Mission is to work with the Staff Liaison to identify issues related to senior citizens in the community; act as an advisory body to the City Council and provide input through the City Manager and the Staff Liaison to the City Council on issues relating to SeaTac senior citizens; provide increased opportunities for community involvement by SeaTac senior citizens and the community in general; advise the City Council, through the City Manager and the Staff Liaison regarding the delivery of senior citizen programs and provide outreach to the community in an

effort to develop and place senior citizen issues before the citizens of the City of SeaTac in a positive manner. Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month at SeaTac Community Center.



The application for the Planning Commission and Senior Citizen Advisory Committee can be found on the City's website at www.ci.seatac.wa.us under the Government heading select City Departments, then select City Clerk, and on the City Clerk page select Citizen Advisory Committees.

The deadline for applying is Friday, September 24, 2012. If you are interested in serving on this Committee, please contact the City Clerk's Office at 973.4660.

Agendas:

Human Services Advisory Committee

08.20.12

You can view the City's Event Calendar at: www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16

Gwen Voelpel, Assistant City Manager



City of SeaTac Human Services Advisory Committee

Phyllis Byers, Chair Joe Van, Vice-Chair Cheryl Forbes Ron Altier Valerie Allan

Alternates
Othman Heibe
Judith Williams



The Human Services Advisory Committee serves the City Council by advising on human services issues including:

community needs
human services priorities
plans and policies
funding requests
annual funding plans
collaborative & regional
planning initiatives
service trends & updates



City of SeaTac 4800 South 188th Street. SeaTac, WA 98188 206.973.4815

TDD: 206.973.4808 FAX: 206.973.4819

Meeting Notice

SeaTac City Hall
Airport Conference Room – 3rd floor

Monday, August 20th, 2012 5:30 PM

Agenda

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes: Introductions:

Presentations: Auburn Youth Resources, Joe Alonzo, Supervisor

Business:

- Street Outreach Program
- H.S. application Third 15 Reviewed/Questions/Comments
- Questions for John
- Review process

New Business:

- Follow-up to questions for agencies
- Colleen update
 - H.S. Committee Alternates orientation
 - 2. BTSF update Joe share
 - 3. Budget update

Next Meeting:

September 17, 2012

Reminder: Regular meetings will be on the **3rd Monday** of the month.

Adjournment:

Notes: